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Treasurer 

By email: iosh.frydenberg.mp@aph.gov.au_ 

Dear Treasurer 

AUSTRALIAN SECURITIES AND INVESTMENTS COMMISSION 

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 2019-20 

Australian National 

Audit Office 

I am writing to advise that the audit of the financial statements of the Australian Securities and Investments Commission 

for the year ended 30 June 2020 has now been completed in accordance with section 43(1) of the Public Governance, 

Performance and Accountability Act 2013. I enclose for your information the auditor's report together with the financial 

statements to which it relates. 

The auditor's report includes an opinion that the annual financial statements are in accordance with the Public 

Governance, Performance and Accountability Act 2013, including complying with Australian Accounting Standards and 

the Public Governance, Performance and Accountability (Financial Reporting) Rule 2015; and presenting fairly the 

Australian Securities and Investments Commission's financial position as at year end and its financial performance and 

cash flows for the year. 

The Auditor-General will be writing to you separately under section 26 of the Auditor-General Act (the Act) concerning 

payments made to Key Management Personnel (KMP). Whilst not impacting our audit opinion, under section 26 of the 

Act, the Auditor-General must bring to the attention of the responsible Minister any important matter that comes to the 

attention of the Auditor-General while conducting an audit. The ANAO is currently working with ASIC on KMP 

disclosures to be included in the annual report, and we will write to you once this process has concluded. 

Yours sincerely 
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